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Notes of the Meeting

Of the

 Patients Participation Group

Held on Wednesday 29th February 2012

At The Tickhill Surgery 

Present:

	Mr D Robinson Chair
	Colliery
	
	Dr David Fearns
	Senior GP Partner

	Mrs J Hart         Sec
	Tickhill 
	
	
	

	Mr W G Elliott  Treas
	Tickhill 
	
	
	

	Mrs R Bacon
	Tickhill 
	
	
	

	Rev J Johnson
	Colliery
	
	
	

	Mrs T Elliott
	Tickhill 
	
	Graham Daniel
	Practice Manager

	Mrs M Sheriden
	Tickhill 
	
	Julie Dodd
	Deputy PM

	Ms C M Barnes
	Tickhill 
	
	
	

	Mrs J Wilkinson
	Tickhill
	
	
	

	Mr S Johnson
	Tickhill 
	
	
	

	Mrs E Hobson
	Tickhill
	
	
	

	Mrs S Inman
	Tickhill
	
	
	

	Ms H Burke
	Tickhill 
	
	
	


Apologies:

	Mrs A Hill
	Tickhill
	
	Dr Ian Saunders
	Dr Tim Sheehan

	On Holiday
	
	
	On Leave
	External Triage

	
	Comments


	1.

	David Robinson thanked Graham and Julie for their efficient and early production of the survey documents and the distribution of those, along with the minutes; thus giving all group members time to work on the collated data.
Apologies were given for the errors in the attendance list on the minutes of the last meeting.  The copy on record has been corrected. 

	2.

	Matters arising
The Bank account is in the process of being opened with HSBC.  The cheque book will require any two signatures from a list of 5, as follows: David Robinson (Chair) The Secretary (Jan Hart), Mrs Helen Burke, Mr Stan Johnson and Mrs Mary Barnes.  Those people will need to present their identity documents to the Bank.
The minutes were then accepted as a true record of the last meeting.
Proposed   Mr Stan Johnson
Seconded Mrs Emily Hobson

	3
Action Practice
Action Working Groups
	Review of The 2011 Survey  led by Graham Daniel
Graham apologised for the poor reprographic quality on some of the data sheets, an issue caused by a fault on the photocopying machine.
General comments and questions were taken first.
· Margaret Sheridan noted that the Tickhill Patients seem to be less satisfied and to complain more than the Colliery Patients.  She wondered if this could be a linked to the new building, housing the Colliery Practice and the more comfortable facility it afforded for the Colliery Practice patients.
· David Fearns informed us that the surveys showed this difference before the new premises and stated that the percentage is much the same this year as in the past.
· Mr Elliott stated that the number of responses was a small percentage of the number of patients and asked if the sample allowed for significant statistics.
· Graham informed us that CFEP, the National Company doing the survey, set the number of questionnaires required, based on the number of Patients in the practice to ensure a significant statistic. In fact the Practice had a greater number, of questionnaires, completed than required by the company.
The group decided to initially focus on the areas highlighted as poor on The Surveys and each member was asked to list their top three areas of concern.
· A member spoke about a previous suggestion made by them through the suggestions/comments box, the handling of which, they deemed to be unsatisfactory. 
· The group was reminded that the PPG Constitution and Code of Practice (Ground Rules) do not allow for Individual Cases or complaints to be discussed or for Personal Grievances to be aired and were reminded that such matters can be dealt with through the complaints procedure which is outside the remit of the PPG. 
· All members are reminded of the Ground Rules/Code of Practice as set out at the Introductory Meeting which state ‘This meeting is not a forum for individual complaints and single issues.’
The areas highlighted were:
1. Too many questions in the questionnaire
2. Practitioner of choice 
3. Practitioner within 48 hours
4. Telephone: access
5. Telephone response time
6. Telephone access earlier in the morning
7. Privacy at reception
8. Alternative methods of booking appointments.
9. Information leaflets at Colliery Practice
The Practice will address alternative methods of booking appointments and the placing of a Unit for Information Leaflets at The Colliery Practice.
The number of questions in this questionnaire was set by CFEP who ran this survey nationwide. Using their questionnaire allowed us to compare our results Nationally and with previous years.  It was decided that if the PPG want to discuss running smaller more specific surveys in the future, this matter could be addressed at a future meeting.
The Group were informed that any perceived solutions would require costing and analysis and may not all be feasible.
The group then divided itself into 3 working parties, each with a topic to address and give feed-back on at the next meeting.  The groupings were as follows:-
Privacy 
Mary Barnes
Thelma Elliott
Joyce Wilkinson
Sue Inman
Telephone
William Elliott
Stan Johnson
Margaret Sheridan
Helen Burke
David Robinson
Practitioner of Choice
Ruth Bacon
Emily Hobson
Jackie Johnson
Jan Hart
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Action WGE
Action DR

5
Action GD
	How do we promote the group to a wider audience?
Thanks to all group members who came with contacts and ideas, some of which are listed below.
· Margaret Sheridan suggested booking an information stall at The Tickhill Gala.  
· William Elliott volunteered to speak to Probus and has a press article that he will bring to the next meeting for discussion.
· David Robinson Is in contact with Paula at Tickhill Today and Harworth Today and distributed a draft  press release for approval.  After slight amendment it was unanimously agreed that this would go into the next issue.
· Several members had Church Magazine contacts.
· Jan Hart had spoken to Lesley in the Library.
As time was pressing it was suggested this agenda item was rolled forward to the next meeting such that all group members could have input and all these issues could be explained and organised fully.
Proposed by Jan Hart  Seconded David Robinson  Unanimous agreement
Any other Urgent Business
Graham informed the group that; 
· The Local Information Network used to do anonymous surveys and/ or drop in visits to talk to patients and gain information on feelings and satisfaction. They no longer do this thus reinforcing the value of the PPG and their role in the Practice.
· The Department.of Health (Enhanced Services) require a report giving a factual update on actions taken and progress made by The Practice in terms of their PPG.   A print out explaining the content required was distributed. Graham will produce this report, circulate it with the next minutes and put a copy on the website.

David informed the group that he had made links with A Health Improvement Practitioner who had agreed to attend a meeting at a later date.
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Dates and venues for  meetings May to September and AGM in Oct 2012  





11th 	April 2012	Colliery Practice		6.15





23rd 	May  2012	Tickhill Practice		6.15





4th 	July 2012	Tickhill Practice		6.15





15th	Aug 2012	Colliery Practice		6.15





26th 	Sept 2012	Tickhill Practice		6.15








AGM 	17th Oct 2012	Tickhill  venue and time to be confirmed 








Apologies to one of the following:





Jan Hart at �HYPERLINK "mailto:familyhart@yahoo.com"�familyhart@yahoo.com� 





David Robinson at � HYPERLINK "mailto:davmags@aol.com" �davmags@aol.com�





Graham Daniel at �HYPERLINK "mailto:graham.daniel@nhs.net"�graham.daniel@nhs.net� 





Or via either surgery site.











The meeting closed at 7.45pm



















































































